
Journal Seeks
Ethical Papers

For a special issue on "Ethics, Values,
and Human Rights: 1984, " The Journal
of Applied Behavioral Science welcomes
papers or proposals for papers on moral
aspects of programs or policies oriented
towards meeting such basic human
needs as food, health, shelter, energy,
education (literacy), and peace in a
nuclear age, or those directed at advanc-
ing civil or political liberties. A cross-
national perspective is encouraged. Com-
pleted manuscripts must be in the hands
of the special issue editors by October
31 ,1983 . Contact one of the following
special issue editors: Gideon Sjoberg,
Department of Sociology, The University
of Texas at Austin, Austin, Texas
78712; Ted R. Vaughan, Department of
Sociology, University of Missouri-Colum-
bia, Columbia, Missouri 53201; Andree
F. Sjoberg, Department of Oriental and
African Languages, The University of
Texas at Austin, Austin, Texas 7 8 7 1 2 . •

Announcements

Fishel and Hammond
Edit New Journal

The first issue of the newly-named jour-
nal Congress & the Presidency has re-
placed the United States Capital Histori-
cal Society's Congressional Studies and
will henceforth be published jointly by
The American University's Center for
Congressional and Presidential Studies
and the Capitol Historical Society. Edi-
torial focus has been expanded to include
scholarly articles, research notes, review
articles, and book reviews on the presi-
dency. Congress, the interactions be-
tween these two institutions, and na-
tional policy-making in general. All ar-
ticles and research notes are refereed by
outside scholars and experts as well as
by the editors.

The new editors are Jeff Fishel and
Susan Webb Hammond of American Uni-
versity. The new review and book editor
is Roger H. Davidson, senior specialist in

American government at the Congres-
sional Research Service. The editors are
anxious to build a back-log of articles and
scholars and others are encouraged to
submit their research to the editors and
to contact Dr. Davidson or the editors
with suggestions about potential review
essays or comparative book reviews.

Three copies of any projected manuscript
or research note, following the reference-
in-text style, should be sent to the editors
at the following address: Jeff Fishel and
Susan Webb Hammond, Editors, Con-
gress & the Presidency, Center for Con-
gressional and Presidential Studies,
School of Government and Public Admin-
istration, The American University,
Washington, D.C. 2 0 0 1 6 ; (202)
686-2378.

Books for review and suggestions about
review essays should be sent to: Roger
H. Davidson, Review and Book Editor,
Congress & the Presidency, Government
Division, Congressional Research Ser-
vice, Library of Congress, Washington,
D.C. 20540; (202) 287-8634.

The new journal urgently needs to ex-
pand its subscription base. Interested in-
dividuals are encouraged to subscribe,
and to request that their libraries do the
same. Subscription rates for 1981-82
are: $ 10 for individuals; $ 12 for institu-
tions. The journal is published twice each
year in winter and summer editions. In-
quiries should be directed to the editors
at the above address and telephone num-
ber. •

State Associations
Elect New Officers

FLORIDA. The officers for the Florida
Political Science Association are: Presi-
dent, Steven DeLue, Department of Polit-
ical Science, University of North Florida,
Jacksonville; First Vice President, Doug-
las St. Angelo, Department of Political
Science, Florida State University, Talla-
hassee; and 2nd Vice President, Ruth
McQown, Associate Dean, University of
Florida, 2121 GPA, Gainesville.
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Ellen F. Paul and William 0. Reichert of Bowling Green State University are helping staff the
Social Philosophy and Policy Center at Bowling Green.

ARKANSAS. The ninth annual meeting
of the Arkansas Political Science Asso-
ciation was held on February 26 and 27
at Fayetteville, Arkansas.

Officers for the 1982-83 year are: Presi-
dent, James Willis, Southern Arkansas
University; Vice-President, Norman
Hodges, Jr., University of Arkansas,
Fayetteville; and Secretary-Treasurer,
Walter Nunn, State Auditor's Office. •

African Marxist
Journal Established

The Journal of African Marxists is a new,
politically independent, self-financed
publication which aims to: (1) provide a
forum for the exposition of the funda-
mentals of Marxism in the conditions of
Africa; (2) encourage thorough going
analysis of the problems of development
in Africa from a Marxist perspective; (3)
discuss the various versions of Socialism
current in Africa and subject them to sci-
entific and constructive criticism; (4)

facilitate the emergence of a systematic
and coherent body Marxist thought illu-
minating conditions in Africa.

Further information f rom: Strike
Mkandla, Chairman, London Local Com-
mittee, Journal of African Marxists, 57
Caledonian Road, London N1 9DN. •

Society for Greek
Political Thought

The American Chapter of the Society for
Greek Political Thought has announced
that dues for the 1982-83 academic
year will be $7.50. The Society, which
now includes more than 300 academics
and scholars from around the world, pro-
vides a convenient organization through
which individuals in several disciplines
may contact others interested in similar
aspects of classical Greek political
thought, philosophy, history, literature,
and culture. The society maintains a flex-
ible approach to the subject, allowing
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thereby a maximum of possible inter-
connections among various interpreta-
tions and approaches to classical Greek
issues and the relationship between clas-
sical and modern concerns. Membership
dues include a subscription to Polis, pub-
lished twice yearly; discount purchasing
of Society publications; and paper, panel,
and lecture sponsorships.

New memberships are invited. Dues may
be forwarded by check made out to Polis
in care of Kent F. Moors, Coordinator,
American Chapter, Society for Greek
Political Thought, Department of Political
Science, Duquesne University, Pitts-
burgh, Pennsylvania 1 5282. •

Heritage Foundation
Publishes Booklet

Heritage Foundation has just published a
booklet of three lectures, titled Three
Myths. The three lectures are "The Myth
of American Fascism" by Arnold Beich-
man, "The Myth of Social Conditioning"
by Kenneth Minogue, and "The Myth of
Social Justice" by Antonio Martino. •

Policy Organization
Announces Symposia

The Policy Studies Organization has 16
scheduled symposia for 1982-83 and

Susan Webb Hammond of American University, Roger H. Davidson of Congressional Research
Service and Jeff Fishel of American University are editing the journal Congress and the Presi-
dency. Davidson is book review editor and Hammond and Fishel serve as co-editors.
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1983-84 which will be published in the
Policy Studies Journal of the Policy Stu-
dies Review. Anyone having a manu-
script relevant to the symposia listed
below is welcome to submit his or her
ideas to the editors listed. Drafted arti-
cles that do not fit the themes below can
be sent as possible non-symposium arti-
cles to Thomas Dye, Editor-in-Chief,
Policy Studies Journal, Policy Science
Program, Florida State University, Talla-
hassee, Florida 32306, or to Dennis
Palumbo, Editor-in-Chief, Policy Studies
Review, Center for Public Affairs, Univer-
sity of Kansas, Lawrence, Kansas
66045.

Policy Studies Journal
Volume 11 (1982-83)

1. Cross-National Environmental Protec-
tion, Paul Downing, Florida State Univer-
sity.

2. Personnel Policy, David Rosenbloom,
Maxwell School, Syracuse University.

3. Interest Groups and Public Policy,
David Linowes, University of Illinois; and
Harmon Zeigler, University of Oregon.

4. Policy toward Public-Private Rela-
tions, Dennis Thompson, Brigham Young
University.

Policy Studies Journal
Volume 12 (1963-84)

1. Distributional Impact of Public Poli-
cies, Kent Portney, Tufts University; and
Sheldon Danziger, University of Wiscon-
sin.

2. Policy Analysis for Local Govern-
ment, Terry Busson, Eastern Kentucky
University; and Philip Coulter, University
of Alabama.

3. Land Use Policy, Michael Bernard,
Lincoln Institute of Land Policy; and Mark
Schneider, SUNY-Stony Brook.

4. Productivity and Public Pol, Rita Mae
Kelly, Rutgers University.

Policy Studies Review
Volume 2 (1982-83)

1. Rural Policy Problems, Don Hadwiger,
Iowa State University; and William
Browne, Central Michigan University.

2. Criminal Corrections Policy, Jameson
Doig, Princeton University.

3. Consumer Policy, Mark Nadel, Bat-
telle Institute, Washington, D.C.

4. Economic Revitalization, Terry Buss,
Youngstown State University; Steve
Redburn, Policy Analysis, HUD; and Larry
Ledebur, Urban Institute, Washington,
D.C.

Policy Studies Review
Volume 3 (1983-84)

1. Urban Policy Problems, Mark Rosen-
traub. University of Texas at Arlington.

2. Federalism and Public Policy, Dan Ela-
zar. Temple University; and Stephen
Schechter, Russell Sage College.

3. Citizen Involvement in Public Policy,
Jack DeSario, Case Western Reserve
University; and Stuart Langton, Tufts
University.

4. Arts and Public Policy, Robert Krone,
University of Southern California.

The Policy Studies Organization now also
has many unscheduled symposia that are
in the process of being developed. They
will be scheduled for a definite issue of
the Policy Studies Journal or the Policy
Studies Review as soon as arrangements
have been completed for funding, edi-
tors, and procedures. Ideas are especially
welcome concerning funding sources,
potential contributors, and innovative
procedures. Some of those unscheduled
symposium topics and tentative editors
are alphabetically as follows:

1. Aging and Public Policy, Neil Cutler,
University of Southern California; and
Laura Olson, Lehigh University.

2. Biomedical Policy, Robert Blank, Uni-
versity of Idaho; and John Ostheimer,
North Arizona University.

3. Communications Policy, Jarol Man-
heim, Virginia Tech; and Dan Radell,
Ithaca College.

4. Cross-National Industrial Policy, Terry
Buss, Youngstown State University; and
Steve Redburn, Policy Analysis, HUD.

5. Drug and Alcohol Policy, Jean Smith,
NIMH.

6. Energy Supply and Demand, H elen I n-
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gram. University of Arizona; and John
Kim, University of Alaska.

7. Family Policy, Shirley Zimmerman,
University of Minnesota.

8. Feeding the World, Don Hadwiger,
Iowa State University; and William
Browne, Central Michigan University.

9. The Handicapped and Public Policy,
Maynard Reynolds and John Brandl, Uni-
versity of Minnesota.

10-. Information Policy, Mark Tompkins,
University of South Carolina.

11 . Innovation Policy, David Roessner,
Georgia Tech.

12. International Implications of Policy
Studies, Thomas Stauffer, American
Council on Education; and Thomas
Snitch, American University.

13. Manpower Policy, Carl Van Horn,
Rutgers University; and Michael Preston,
University of Illinois.

14. Natural Disasters Policy, Douglas
Nilson, University of Redlands.

15. Performance Measurement, Tom
Cook, Research Triangle Institute, Dur-
ham, North Carolina.

16. Presidency and Public Policy, Ste-
phen Shull, New Orleans University.

17. Small Business Policy, Dan Radell,
Ithaca College.

Copies of single issues can be obtained at
$3 apiece for personal or classroom
adoption. Subscriptions covering at least
eight issues can be obtained for $14
from the Policy Studies Organization,
361 Lincoln Hall, University of Illinois,
Urbana, Illinois 61801. •

Journal Announces
Prize Competition

In science today one principal mode of
advancement of understanding is by
means of generating valid solutions to
specific problems. The editors of the
Journal of Social and Biological Struc-
tures believe there is now both the need
and the capability to produce effectively

many models of human capacity which
will be more sophisticated and more facil-
itated than those of the past. Today, an
adequate model must rely upon both the
social and the biological sciences.

The journal is offering an annual prize of
$5,000 for the best paper submitted in
competition concerning a model of this
sort. Any paper entered in the competi-
tion must be original, submitted for pub-
lication in the Journal of Social and Bio-
logical Structures and not submitted to
any other journal.

Most submissions will deal with prelimi-
nary or partial aspects of the author's
model; however, the journal will not dis-
courage more systematic attempts.

The first award will be for papers submit-
ted in 1982-83. The award will be made
annually for a minimum of five years.

Manuscripts should be addressed to
either of the chief editors, Harvey
Wheeler or James F. Danielli, or through
an appropriate member of the editorial
board. •

UCLA Publishes
Asian Roster

The "National Asian American Roste:
1982" is now available from the UCLA
Asian American Studies Center.

The roster contains the names and ad-
dresses of Asian American elected of-
ficials, major political appointees, and
judges at the federal, state, county, and
city levels for more than 20 states of the
United States, plus Guam, American
Samoa, and Canada.

The publication also features a list of
more than 80 major Asian American
political party clubs, public employee
groups, bar associations, and organiza-
tional representatives in Washington,
D.C.

The roster is available for $5 from the
UCLA Asian American Studies Center,
3232 Campbell Hall, Los Angeles, Cali-
fornia 90024. California residents add 6
percent sales tax. •
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Loyola Publishes
Discourses Series

The Department of Political Science of
Loyola University, funded by grants from
the Mellon Foundation, is publishing a
series of occasional papers on political
philosophy and policy analysis. Published
twice annually, the Discourse papers
were originally delivered as lectures
before the university community. Copies
of the following papers are still available
for $1 apiece.

"Equality and Citizenship: The Rights of
Man and the Rights of Women," by Wil-
son Carey McWilliams; "Toward a Bilin-
gual Democracy?" by Nathan Glazer;
"For Good Government and the Happi-
ness of Mankind: The Moral Majority and
the American Founding," by Harry V.
Jaffa; "Can America be Democratic?
Participatory Critique of the Liberal Con-
sensus," by Benjamin R. Barber; "Gov-
ernment and the Market: Economic
Policy for the 1980s," by Robert Eisner;
"Can the Existing Political Order Provide
Social Justice in a Future Economy of
Scarcity?" by Ira Katznelson; "Mis-
guided Democracy: The Policy of Free
Lance Politics," by Robert McClure;
"Reviving an Inner City Community," by
Ed Marciniak; "Human Rights: The Moral
Foundation for American Foreign
Policy," by Robert A. Goldwin; "The
Future of Larger Older American Cities to
the Year 2000, " by Anthony Downs;
"Politics, Crime and Society," by James
Q. Wilson.

If you are interested in receiving issues of
the Discourses, please indicate the titles
and quantity desired and forward with a
check or money order to: Secretary, De-
partment of Political Science, Loyola Uni-
versity of Chicago, 820 N. Michigan
Avenue, Chicago, Illinois 60611 . •

Ford Papers
Opened for Research

Approximately half of the Ford presiden-
tial papers were opened to research April
5 at the Gerald R. Ford Library, the sev-

enth presidential library operated by the
National Archives and Records Service,
General Services Administration. The
newly opened materials include most of
the White House Central Files, files of the
Assistant to the President for Domestic
Affairs and all Domestic Council staff,
legislation case files, and Energy Resour-
ces Council records. Almost all presiden-
tial concerns except foreign affairs and
defense issues are well represented in the
open materials. The Ford audiovisual col-
lection, congressional and vice presiden-
tial papers, and the records of the Council
of Economic Advisers had been pre-
viously opened.

Beginning in late 1982, the Gerald R.
Ford Foundation plans to award grants
for research based substantially but not
solely on Library holdings. Persons wish-
ing further details should contact the
Library director after July 1. All inquiries
should be addressed to: Gerald R. Ford
Library, 1000 Beal Avenue, Ann Arbor,
Michigan 48109. •

Bowling Green
Opens Policy Center

Bowling Green State University announ-
ces the founding of its Social Philosophy
and Policy Center (originally called the In-
stitute for Social Philosophy and Policy).
The Center, which has been established
with grants of $331,000 from several
private foundations, will employ the tal-
ents of philosophers and political scien-
tists in order to investigate a variety of
public policy questions. In this connec-
tion it will publish a monograph series,
Studies in Social Philosophy and Policy,
as well as a journal entitled Social Philos-
ophy and Policy. Also, it will be holding
several conferences each year. Two con-
ferences are planned for the 1982-83
academic year, one on human rights, the
other on distributive justice.

Two political scientists, Ellen Paul and
William Reichert, are among five scholars
staffing the center. •
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Science Foundation
Publishes Manual

A manual describing how University/
Industry Cooperative Research Centers
work and how to start one has been pub-
lished by the National Science Founda-
tion's Division of Industrial Science and
Technological Innovation.

The centers are university-based, typi-
cally interdisciplinary, programs of re-
search supported jointly by a number of
companies. The program stimulates in-
dustrial support of university research
through the establishment of centers that
create long-term collaboration between
the university and industry in research
areas of mutual interest. Research pro-
grams are co-funded by groups of indus-
trial firms in areas that are compatible
with university research objectives and
also responsive to industry needs.

Six Industry/University Cooperative
Centers are now operating; one already is
self-sufficient.

Copies of the manual may be obtained
free from Louis G. Tournazky, Division of
Industrial Science and Technological In-
novation, National Science Foundation,
1 800 G Street, N.W., Washington, D.C.
20550. •

Western Association
Elects Peter Lupsha

Peter Lupsha of the University of New
Mexico has been elected vice-president
and president-elect of the Western Politi-
cal Science Association.

" I believe in the Western Political Science
Association and the diversity and electi-
cism of the various approaches and per-
spectives represented by the scholarship
and activity of its members," Lupsha
said in a statement to Western members
prior to the election.

He has served on the Editorial Board of
the Western Political Quarterly and on
the Executive Council of the Association
from 1979 through 1981. He has also
been active at Western meetings. "As a
result of these activities and experiences,
I believe I am familiar with many of the

working aspects of the Association and
can serve the needs of the membership in
these areas," Lupsha said.

Lupsha received his Ph.D. from Stanford
University in 1967, taught at Yale Uni-
versity for five years and then came to
the University of Mexico. The vice-presi-
dent of the Western Association is also
program chair for the 1983 Western
meeting, which will be held in Seattle,
March 24-26. D

NEH Grants
Still Available

It seems that the bad news about
Reagan's proposed cuts has travelled
much more quickly than the good news
about the victories the National Endow-
ment for the Humanities (NEH) has won
this year. Although this year's NEH
budget is only $20 million less than last
year's, people seem to be under the im-
pression that it is impossible to get an
NEH grant anymore. With the exception
of a few programs which have been dis-
continued, this is most definitely not the
case. •

Cox Finishes Book
on Election Data

The Institute of Public Administration,
Department of Political Science at Indi-
ana University, has published The Repre-
sentative Vote in the Twentieth Century
by Edward Franklin Cox. This volume,
which extends and completes a project
that resulted in Cox's State and National
Voting in Federal Elections, 1910-1970,
provides Congressional election data be-
tween 1900 and 1978. This new vol-
ume, 617 pages in length, gives election
data for all candidates of all parties for all
elections, both regular and special, to the
House of Representatives. The data are
broken down by district, with special
care given to redistricting. Copies are
available from the Institute of Public Ad-
ministration, Department of Political
Science, Indiana University, Blooming-
ton, Indiana 47405 for $14 prepaid.
Make checks payable to Indiana Univer-
sity, n
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Grants Available for
Ukrainian Scholars

Grants are available from the Shevchen-
ko Scientific Society. Applicants are
scholars who are interested in Ukrainian
Studies, in area of social studies and
humanities.

Applicants are requested to submit a con-
cise description of their research project,
a curriculum vitae, and two supporting
letters from qualified individuals.

Especially young scholars are urged to
apply by December 1 and June 1 to:
Shevchenko Scientific Society, Research
and Grants Committee, 302-304 W.
13th Street, New York, New York
10014.

There are a number of sources available
for scholars interested in Ukrainian
studies. Here is a list of associations and
publishing houses:

Association for the Study of Nationalities
(USSR and Eastern Europe), c/o Stefan
Horak, Department of History, Eastern Il-
linois University, 216 D Coleman Hall,
Charleston, Illinois 61920.

Smoloskyp Publishing House, P.O. Box
60666-Patterson Station, Baltimore,
Maryland 21231 .

Ukrainian Quarterly, 202 Second Ave-
nue, New York, New York 10003.

Ukrainian Academic Press, Libraries Un-
limited, P.O. Box 263, Littleton, Colo-
rado 80120.

Cataract Press, P.O. Box 4875, Chicago,
Illinois 60680.

News From Ukraine, P.O. Box 142M22,
Ijamsville, Maryland 21754.

"Samizdat," P.O. Box 6128, San
Mateo, California 94403.

"Svoboda," Jersey City, New Jersey.

The Soviet Review (a quarterly journal of
translations), M.E. Sharpe, Inc., 901 N.
Broadway, White Plains, New York
10603.

Slavic & Soviet Series, Russian and East

European Research Center, Tel Aviv Uni-
versity, Ramat Aviv, Israel.

Shevchenko Scientific Society, 302-304
West 13th Street, New York, New York
10014.

Ukrainian Academy of Arts & Sciences in
U.S., 206 West 100 Street, New York,
New York 10025.

Harvard University, Ukrainian Institute,
1581-83 Massachusetts Avenue, Cam-
bridge, Massachusetts 02138.

Canadian Institute of Ukrainian Studies,
Slavic Department, University of Toron-
to, Toronto, Canada M5s1A1.

Canadian Slavonic Papers, 256 Peterson
Hall, Carleton University, Ottawa, On-
tario, Canada K1 55B6.

Digest of Soviet Ukrainian Press, Sucas-
nist, Karlsplatz 8 /111 , 8000 Munchen
2, West Germany.

Ukrainische Freie University, Pinzenauer
Strasse 1 5, 8000 Munchen 80, West
Germany.

News From Ukrainia, 6 Zoloti Vorota
Street, Kiev, 2052601, Ukrainian SSR.D

Seminar on Leadership
Offered to Women

A Washington seminar on Women and
Public Policy will be offered in January,
1983, under the auspices of the Public
Leadership Education Network. The
three-week program will be jointly spon-
sored by Goucher College and the Na-
tional Women's Education Fund, mem-
bers of PLEN. Participation is open to all
undergraduates. The program from Janu-
ary 3-12 will provide students with the
opportunity to meet and observe women
in a wide range of leadership roles as well
as familiarize themselves with the sub-
stance of major public policy issues and
the policy-making process at the federal
level. For further information and applica-
tion, write Marianne Alexander, Goucher
College, Towson, Maryland 21 204. •
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